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1. PURPLE FLAG

1.1. As you will know, we have been working towards a possible Purple Flag submission – recognition of the hard work being done to improve the evening economy in Kettering. 

1.2. We recently met with the Kettering Town Centre Taskforce to discuss the bid process, and it was agreed during that meeting that the Taskforce would act as the delivery vehicle for the scheme. The Taskforce is uniquely placed because of its membership – which is drawn from an array of interested stakeholders including KBC, Northants Police, Health professionals, Street Pastors and local businesses – and with the agreement of its Chair, Cllr Zanger, we considered it prudent to focus its attention on achieving this goal over the coming months.

1.3. The next step is to hold some workshops with our partners and local businesses – these are anticipated to happen within the next month. 

2. TOWN CENTRE PUBLIC REALM IMPROVEMENTS
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2.1. We are on course to be ready to open the next phase of consultation on our exciting public realm proposals in September. As previously discussed, this will involve a preferred option for the design of High Street, Meadow Road, Lower Street and Gold Street; complete with a preferred option for the town square that sits on the junction of High Street, Lower Street and Gold Street. 
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2.2. The design for this will be worked up to a level that a reasonably accurate cost can be attributed to the works; and we will then be in a position to forecast over what time period the scheme could be delivered. In the short term, however, a fully deliverable scheme for the implementation of new bollards at Lower Street, Gold Street and Meadow Road will be ready by the end of the year.

2.3. We are working towards physically delivering the bollards early in 2014. Prior to agreeing a works plan, we will consult with local businesses and other interested parties to ensure that their concerns are taken on board.
